Tender announcement for annual audit in NGO TELEKRITIKA

Non-government organization “Telekritika” (“Organization”), a recipient of the core grant of Swedish Agency for International Development invites external independent and qualified auditors to participate in annual audit of NGO Telekritika.

I. Introduction 

The Organisation wishes to engage the services of an audit firm for the purpose of auditing the Organisation for the period from January 1, 2012 to December 31, 2012. The audit shall be carried out in accordance with international audit standards issued by International Organization Federation of Accountants (IFAC). The audit shall be carried out by an external, independent and qualified auditor (Certified Public Accountant/Authorized Public Accountant).

II. Objectives and scope of audit

· to provide an audit opinion on whether the Organisation’s financial statements, specifically, Balance Sheet, Statement of Expenditure, Statement of Cash Flows, present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the Organisation as of 31 December 2012 and its change in net assets for the year then ended.  
· on the above basis to summarise the findings on the  Organisation’s  internal control issues and assess control risk and identify significant deficiencies, including material weaknesses, to the extent of the auditing procedures necessary for expressing the opinion on the financial statements.  

· to evaluate the compliance of the organisation with national tax laws and regulations. 

· to evaluate compliance with obligations in the Agreement between Sida and the Organisation, specifically, Articles 6,10,11,12. For this purpose the auditor should be provided with a copy of the Agreement. 
· to state which measures have been taken as a result of previous audits and whether measures taken have been adequate to deal with reported shortcomings.

III. The Reporting of the Auditor

The Auditor should submit a Management Letter to the Organisation upon completion of the audit, which contains the auditor’s opinion and findings. The list of findings is not limited by the scope of work and the auditor is free to address further issues. The reporting shall contain details regarding used audit methodology and the scope of the audit. The auditor shall make recommendations to address any weaknesses identified. The recommendations should be presented in priority.

The reporting shall contain an assurance that the audit was performed in accordance with IFAC international standards and by a qualified auditor.

The reporting shall contain the responsible auditor’s signature, title and the name of the audit firm. 

The reporting shall not exceed 20 pages, be written in English and be presented to the Embassy of Sweden in Ukraine in one hard cope and one digital for onward transmission to Sida. A copy of Ukrainian and English version shall be presented to NGO Telekritika.
Term of the Audit

The Audit shall start no later than March 2013 and the Auditor should submit a Management Letter to the Organisation upon completion of the audit, no later than March 30, 2013.

Please submit your proposals no later than February 10, 2013 to the following address: yarinich.tk@gmail.com, ocsana2002@gmail.com. 
